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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Items:
	5 & 6
	Name:
	Wendy K. Soo Hoo

	Proposed No.:
	2022-0452
2022-0454
	Date:
	February 21, 2023



SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2022-0452 and Proposed Motion 2022-0454 would confirm the Executive’s appointments of Jean White and Tom Stafford to the King County Conservation Futures Advisory Committee.

Ms. White resides in council district four and would serve as the district four representative.  Mr. Stafford resides in council district nine and would serve as the district nine representative.

BACKGROUND

Conservation Futures Tax (CFT) is collected as a dedicated portion of the property tax and is available only for the acquisition of open space and resource lands.  King County Code 26.12.010 establishes a process for an annual allocation of CFT proceeds through a community-based process conducted by the Conservation Futures Advisory Committee (CFAC). The CFAC is an advisory body and recommends allocation of CFT proceeds based on a competitive application process. The CFAC is comprised of 16 members, one from each council district, four council at-large members, and three executive at-large members, as set forth in King County Code section 2.36.070.

APPOINTEE INFORMATION

Proposed Motion 2022-0452 would confirm the Executive’s appointment of Jean White to the CFAC.  Ms. White is a retired, former Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) employee.  During her career at DNRP, Ms. White served in various roles, including Cedar River Basin Plan manager, Salmon Recovery Coordinator for WRIA 8, and Regional Partnerships Unit Supervisor.  According to her application, she also volunteers with the Leafline Trails Coalition and Sound Foundations NW.

Proposed Motion 2022-0454 would confirm the Executive’s appointment of Tom Stafford to the CFAC.  Mr. Stafford serves as the Federal Aviation Administration Branch Manager in Des Moines.  According to his application, Mr. Stafford also co-leads the Friends of Fairwood, which is an organization focused on community improvement, and served on the Parks Levy Oversight Board from 2015 to 2022.

ANALYSIS

Staff has not identified any issues with the proposed appointments. They appear to be consistent with the requirements of the K.C.C. 2.36.070.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2022-0452
2. Proposed Motion 2022-0454
3. Transmittal Letter for Proposed Motion 2022-0452
4. Transmittal Letter for Proposed Motion 2022-0454
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